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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Greetings Valley V8ers! 1998 is here and we’re looking forward to a fun and
eventful year of V8ing. At our final gathering in 1997, more than 65 V8ers
assembled at the Airtel Plaza Hotel in Van Nuys to witness the passing of the
torch to this years Officers and Directors. In addition to a fine dinner, there
were puzzles to be solved, door prizes and raffle items that were won, and time
to talk with V8 friends (although the time goes by much too quickly). There
were many familiar faces and some we do not see often enough, such as Pat
Berry and Ed Warnock, who’s work keeps them far from us.

For those we seldom see, give our Tuesday night restaurant meetings a try.
Larry Caplan has some meetings planned I’m sure you’ll enjoy. Or join the
tours that are being arranged by the dynamic duo of Boskovich & DiFatta.
REMEMBER it is not necessary to drive an early V8 on tours. A modern car
will do just fine.

This month we have a rare opportunity to see how our National Club functions.
The Ventura V8'’s are hosting the Annual Meeting and Installation for the
National V8 Club in Solvang. With Don Durkee as host chairman, this
promises to be a fun and informative weekend.

I hope to see you at our next gathering and to get to know each of you better.
Happy V8ing,

Dennis Keene
President




NATIONAL NEWS

The National V8 Club has a policy regarding their liability insurance, which
states, "everyone in a local chapter must be a member of the National V8 Club
in order to qualify that chapter for liability insurance through the National V8
Club". In other words, the Valley V8's will now strictly enforce the members,
starting this year, to become a National V8 Club member, or they will not
qualify to be a local member of the Valley V8's chapter.

To ensure that we will be covered during any of our tours and/or meetings with
our participating members, we will need to have your cooperation with this
strictly enforced policy. We do not want to lose anyone because of this policy.
To help any member who has financial problems, the National V8 Club will
allow you to join their yearly membership for only $10.00 per year, instead of
the normal $30.00. With this discount, you will not receive the National V8
Club magazine. Please contact Dick Smith of membership, if you have any
questions or problems at (818) 368-5890.

This year's National Installation Banquet will be held at the Royal
Scandanavian Inn in Solvang on January 15, 16 & 17, 1998. It is located at
400 Alisal Road, Solvang, CA 93464. For reservations, call (800) 624-5572,
cost is $75.00 per night, per room. On January 15, the Welcome Party will be
hosted by The San Fernando Valley V8's. On January i%, there will be a
Bar-B-Que dinner at Jack Mendenhall's (collector of gas pumps, race cars,
cigns, etc.) in Buellton, the cost is $16.00 per person. On January 17, there
will be a local tour headed by V8 memiber Charles Wells from 2-4 pm.  There
wiil be a Banquet in the evening at Zaca Creek Restaurant in Buellton. The
cost is $25.00 per person. All reservations must be made by Dec. 31, 1997.
Dinner reservations for Fri. & Sat., Call Don or Mary Durkee (805) 495-5298.

FARMERS INSURANCE GROUP OF COMPANIES

DAVID CAMPBELL
Agent
David K. Campbell Insurance Agency. Inc.

For Your Insurance Needs
9249 Reseda Bivd., Suite 102, Northridge, CA 91324
Business: (818) 993-1216 « Residence: (805) 255-5885
Fax: (818) 993-5256 o License #0633990




1997 CHRISTMAS PARTY
by Lesley Littner

Another year swiftly slips from our grasp. Not much left of it but the fond

- memories of the times shared with good friends and family. This year's Valley

V8 holiday party was most certainly an event to remember. We hosted 67 club
members and guests and stayed up partying pretty late for a Sunday night. Our
illustrious President, Chuck Mair, was our master of ceremonies. Chuck pulled
off his final presidential duty in stellar fashion. Thank you Chuck for a
wonderful party and most of all for a truly memorable year of V8 fun. Our
Vice-President, John Wolf, and his always lovely wife, Virginia, planned our
little soiree from beginning to end, or is that soup to nuts? A big round of
Yahoos for you both. Did you know that creativity runs rampant in our club? It
does, trust me. Incredible, hand made objects of beauty (to delight and excite)
were generously created and donated to our super raffle. There were
overflowing baskets of tasty treats, Ford memorabilia, custom jewelry,
decorated gourds and gift certificates for great meais and lodging among the
plethora of delightful raffle goodies. Our creative artisan donors include: Patti
Smith, Virginia Wolf, Edy Cowan, Lynn Kemmerer and Marilyn Olshane. A
gracious thank you to ALL who contributed time, energy and good stuff. You
are truly appreciated. Don Durkee cleaned up a few jokes for us, and then told
a rather unique version of "Twas the Night Before Christmas" (using all our
names). Then in a most official fashion, he administered the Oath of Office
(with a portrait of Henry Ford watching) to our new loyal leaders. Our new
President, Dennis Keene, gave each table a fill in the blank car quiz. Good
food, wonderful friends (who clean up real good) and exciting conversations
were the benchmark for the evening. A hearty thank you to all who
participated and made the evening so much fun. A good wish to all who will
assume the leadership roles in '98, and most of all, a prayer for a peaceful,
healthy and prosperous New Year to everyone. Happy V8ing.

Lic. No. 252616

LARRY BARR
Painting
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SECRETARY'S REPORT
by Patti Smith

HAPPY NEW YEAR |

The Christmas party was a great success. Our thanks to Virginia Wolf for all
her hard work. Sixty four members and guests attended. I must say everyone
looked great in their holiday finery. Entertainment was provided by Don
Durkee who told his version of "The Night Before Christmas”. This was a tale
with lots of old Fords and familiar names. Don also told us his family recipe
for Rum Christmas Cake. I would include this recipe, but the new editor says
NO RECIPES ! If you want the recipe, you'll have to talk to Don for details.
The evenings festivities included a raffle with lots of terrific items, which
raised over $450.00 for the club. And last, but not least, the new officers were
sworn in and the 1997 officers were presented with plaques. It was a great
party. Thanks to all who worked so hard to make it happen.

Patti Smith

ADVERTISERS

The Officers and Board of Directors would like to take this time to thank ALL
the advertisers for the past year with their advertising and !:+!ping make this
newsletter possible. We would also like to extend our gratitude for the donators
of product to help make our meetings mar= fi:a2 with our door prizes and

“#5 all like to take the time dur:sig <1 7 lidays to extend our hearts
with credit, where credit is due. With our adverusers and product donators,
this is that time. So THANK YOU for helping us make our club a successful
one.

HAPPP HOoLIDBAR'S

The Officers and Board of Directors wish to thank everyone's support and
participation for the past year, and wish you and yours a healthy and happy
holiday season and a safe and prosperous New Year.
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JANUARY 1998 PROGRAM

Our first program for 1998 will be in response to several requests for a
follow-up summary of the Towe Ford Museum auctions. Ralph Hubbard will
return to give us a rundown of the results of these very important events. Those
of you who attended the September, 1997 meeting, will recall that Ralph gave
us an insider's view of the plans being laid to stage the biggest antique Ford
auctions ever. These auctions took place on September 13th and 20th last year,
and the results have caused quite a stir among Ford collectors. Ralph will give
us his expert assessment of these results and will answer any questions you may
have regarding these events. The meeting will be held at:

Baker Square Restaurant
17921 Chatsworth St. (corner of Zelzah Ave.)
Granada Hills, CA

6:30 pm Tire kicking and dinner
7:30 pm Meeting begins

FORD QUIZ

Each month we will be publishing a Ford Quiz. If you want to participate, you
need to get your answer(s) to the editor (Jeff Olshane) before the meeting. All
correct answers (if any) will be put into a box, and the first five (5) winners will
receive a special gift Donated by one of our new advertisers "Lost in The
Fifties". This month's questions is:

What is the cubic inch displacement of a flathead engine with 81T stamped on
the heads.

Good luck.

| Jﬂhur‘ﬁ‘"ﬂ( ]

Franchised Dance Studios

___Jitu@‘?ma

Tel.: (818) 78-DANCE
(818) 783-2623

4633 Van Nuys Blvd.
Sherman Oaks, Ca 91403




CALENDAR OF EVENTS

JANUARY 1998

6 Valley V8 General Meeting, Bakers Square,
Chatsworth

15,16 & 17 The Early Ford V8 Club of America - 1998
National Installation Banquet, Royal Scandanavian

Inn, Solvang, CA

24-25 Turlock swap meet, Stanislaus County Fairgrounds

FEBRUARY

3 Valley V8 General Mecting, Baker Square,
Chatsworth ‘

14-15 32nd Annual Big 3 Auis Parts Exchange, Jack
Murphy Stadium, San Diego

OVER 700 NOSTALGIA PRODUCTS
“PEOPLES CHOICE SHOW CAR PRODUCTS”
28170 Avenue Crecker, Unit 209 Valencia, CA 91353
1-800-722-1965 °* 1-805-295-1965
(fax) 1-805-295-1931




UPCOMING TOURS

There is an upcoming tour in February that we think will be a great, one day
outing. After fighting the holiday traffic and the road rage, it will be nice and
relaxing to get out of the valley with friends to an outing that will be both fun
and informative. Our own Steve Boskovich will be making his father's car
collection available for our tour. On Saturday, February 28, 1998, we will be
meeting at Woodley Park. From there we will be cruising to Camarillo to
George Boskovich's garage. We will have the honor of looking at his Mustangs
and muscle cars, featuring his 1969, 700 hp, Boss 429, nicknamed “Pop's Toy".
From there we will cruise to Marie Callender’s for some tire kicking and lunch.
After we fill up, we will then cruise to the Camarillo Outlet Mall where there
are about a half dozen antique shops. More details will follow in next month's
Drive Lines. For sign-up, or more details, contact our Tour Directors, Steve
Boskovich (818) 341-6876, or Joe DiFatta (818) 700-1939.

JANUARY BIRTHDAY'S

3 Jean Welch
10 Barbara Williams
10 Leo Nitz

is Bill Noizu

19 Jack Miles

25 John Wolf

25 Lu Anne Rohrer
27 Don Zabel

28 Jerry Litiner

Rosi Waish
Computer Accounting
&

Office Service P
(818) 363-0319 » ¢

fax: (818) 363-0319*
e-mail dynorosi@juno.com




CLASSIFIED ADS

FOR SALE

1946 FRONT END, 2" dropped axle, with wheels and rear end. Joe DiFatta
(805) 295-8788, days.

1938 FORD DELUXE, wrecked, parting out, good doors, grille, trunk, radio,
engine, transmission, rear axle, 4 wheels & tires. Cal (626) 355-2739.

1940 FORD DELUXE COUPE, non opera seat model, beautifully restored,
cloud mist gray/green, radio, wide whitewall tires, inner & outer wheel trim
rings, front & rear grille guards with bumper wing tips, $22,000.00. Norm
Booth (626) 791-2617

8 Reground crankshafts, includes new bearings, 1934-1953. Harold (805)
268-1484.

1938 REAR fenders. Jeff Olshane (818) 701-9645

1928 HEADLIGHTS, straight, needs chrome, proceeds of sale go to Valley
V8's. Joe DiFatta (805) 295-8788 days.

1936 FORD DELUXE TUDOR, all original. 1942 4 door sedan. 1958 Chev. 4

door Bel-Air, 39M miles. 1 new tire 600x16, black. Irv Warren (818)
780-6811.

WANTED

1940 FORD COUPE, opra seats. Jeff Olshane (818) 701-9645 days

1948 F1 (1/2 ton) PICK UP, seat, running boards & rear fenders. Dennis Keene
(213) 665-1363

TERRILE AUTOMOTIVE & MARINE
LOUIS TERRILE, OWNER

11431 CHANDLER BLVD.
NO. HOLLYWOOD, CA 91601
(818) 761-9976

CUSTOM ENGINE BUILDING, STREET & RACE
COMPLETE IN-HOUSE MACHINE SHOP




THE VALLEY V8'’s
YOUR MEMBERSHIP IS EXPIRING

Please send your $25.00 check for 1998 dues, payable to Valley V8's
(must be in no later than January 31st, 1998)

ame Spouse
Address Day Phone ( )
City Sate Zip Nite Phone ( )

VEHICLE (S) OWNED (For directory, If same, write NO CHANGE.)

YEAR MAKE MODEL BODY STYLE

NOTE: Local chapter members Must join the national Early Ford V8 Club
of America, P.O. Box 2122, San Leandro, CA 94577. $30.00

Mail To:
THE VALLEY V8 CLUB

ROSE GOTT

11076 Wicks Strect
Sun Valley, CA 01352

(818) 767-6153
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1998 National Director
Meeting & Installation

January 15-18, 1998
Hosted by the Ventura Regional Group

The 1998 National Director Meeting & Installation
Banquet will be held in Solvang, California at the:

Solvang Royal Scandinavian Inn
400 Alisal Road
Solvang, CA 93463
(805) 688-8000 (800) 624-5572

Room rate quoted at $75 per night, plus tax.

Tentative Schedule
Thursday 1/15 2-5p.m. Vision ‘97 Workshop
5p.m.-? Welcome Party

Ventura Regional Group

Friday 1/16 8 am.-5 p.m. Director’s Meeting
Noon-1 p.m. Working Lunch
: 6p.m.-? Museum Tour & B-B-Q
$16 per person
Saturday 1/17 8iam.-? Director’s Meeting
?-5p.m. Mini-Tour (Wineries,

Miniature Horses, Service
Station Museum

6-7 p.m. Attitude Adjustment
(No Host Bar)
7 p.m. Banguet* $30 per person
(Banauet will be off-site with a mini-tour ending at restaurant)
Sunday 1/18 Possible Tour Old Fashioned
Wiener Roast

There is unlimited shopping for all attending and Solvang is noted for its pastries.
There will be plenty to do for spouses during the meetings. Santa Barbara
and Santa Ynez Missions, Elverhoj Museum, cities of Buellton and Santa Barbara.

Members flying in can fly to Los Angeles Airport or Santa Barbara,
rent a car and drive up the coast.

Information/Reservations: Send check to:
B-B-Q 1/16 $16 each Don & MaryDurkee
Banquet, 1/17  $30 each 736 Brush Hills Road
: Thousand Oaks, CA 91360

Information: (805) 495-5298




SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS!!

Chatsworth
| Auto Upholstery

| GRS}
| Classics ° Hot Rods ° Foreign & Domestic

21300 DEVONSHIRE ST.
CHATSWORTH, CA 91311

JIM ORTUNO
(818) 882-5161

FLIP SMITH
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.T IREJCENTER
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gt LESLEY A. LITTNER
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Older Cars 4 x4's and
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o Roofing & Walerprookng * Compl
Transmissions
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- ANTIQUE CARS - ALLAN FRANKLIN'S
ED HARDIN INSURANCE BATTERY TENDE@&
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Call us for your Insurance needs!

(818) 363-7864

$59.99

Charges battery up and
automatically when it fully charg
Takes the guess work out of battery maintenancel

(818) 842-2230 6, 8, or 12 Volt Mode




SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS!!

L.T. “LEE” SAWYER, INC.
Jobber
Shell Oil and Chemical Products

14117 Aeina Street, Box 369

Van Nuys, California 91408
JOM SAWYER (818) 766-8180 / (818) 785-0902
RAFFLE PRIZE DONOR

DiFATTA
GRAPHICS

joe DiFatta
Chief Executive Officer

27642 Avenue Hopkins
Valencia, California 91355

Phone: 805 295-8788
800 990-1939

Fax: 805 295-5069
Modem: 805 295-5119

Incorporated

CHEVY AND FORD TRUCKS © 4 1 4
65-58-857 o7-87
CHEVY CARS CAMARO
NEW AND USED PARTS
American Auto & Truck

Dismantlers

12172 T (. ® San Fernando, CA 91340
(et Hubbard) (818) 365-3908
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AL SPENCER
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QUALITY

3948 Govdland Ave.

Studio City, CA 91604 r

Offrce: 818-761-17341
Fax: 818-761-7952

SERVICE




PAST PRESIDENTS

Jim Rowe , 1971
Doug Peterson 1972
Don Durkee 1974
Ed Warnock 1975
John Busk 1976
Chip Werstein 1977
Stan Marsraje 1978
Bob Drake 1979
Bill Culp 1979
Al Spencer 1980
Larry Caplan 1981
Bob Rose 1982
Don Durkee 1983
Paul Kirk 1984
Kent Lowry 1985
Dave Sanborn 1986
John Kemmerer 1987
Dudley Ochsner 1988
Jerry Jensen 1989
Jerry Jensen 1990
Joe DiFatta 1991
Chuck Shubb 1992
Chcuk Shubb 1993
George Richards 1994
Jerry Littner 1995
Dick Smith 1996
Chuck Mair 1997 -
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